
 
Change of Venue for Annual General Meeting 

 

Weebit Nano Ltd (ASX: WBT) advises that the venue for its Annual General Meeting on the 

30th November has changed to accommodate a greater number of attendees. All other 
details of the general meeting, including the date and time, remain unchanged.  

Venue: Suite 8, 55 Hampden Road Nedlands, Western Australia  

 

For further information please contact; 

Damon Sweeny  
Company Secretary 
Weebit Nano Limited  
T : +61 8 9389 9919 

 

                              

 
 
 
ASX Announcement 
22 November 2016 
 

The revised details of the Annual General Meeting are as follows:  

Date:        Wednesday, 30 November 2016  

Time:      10.00am (Perth time)  

New Venue:     Level 3, 88 William Street, Perth (Nexia Offices)  
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